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Have A Plan LLC 
C/O Jon Bates 
9018 Balboa Blvd 
Unit 233 
Northridge, CA 91325 
 
4/29/2024 
 
Agent/prepared by: 
Mario Vasquez, Member 
Modern Structure CA LLC 
2220 E Palmdale Blvd. #902332 
Palmdale, CA 93550 
 
Re:  Findings – Norris Condominiums 
 
Project LocaƟon: 
12795, 12797, 12797 1/2, 12799, 12799 1/2, 12801, 12801 1/2 N Norris Ave 
 
FINDINGS STATEMENTS 
 

1. The proposed map is consistent with applicable General and Specific plans. 
Response: The proposed map adheres to building zoning and specificaƟons set but the City of Los 
Angeles Zoning codes. The exisƟng lot is currently located in an RD3-1XL-CPIO zoning.  
 

2. The design and improvement of the proposed subdivision are consistent with applicable 
General and Specific Plans 
Response: The design of the individual single family residenƟal condominiums will adhere to the 
guidelines set by the Sylmar Community Plan last updated in 2015. The design and architectural 
features will mimic the surrounding neighborhood to preserve the feel and appearance of the 
neighborhood. The current plan also adheres to CPIO-Sylmar. 
 

3. The site is physically suitable for the proposed type of development.  
Response: The site is very suitable for the proposed development. Currently, the City of Los 
Angeles faces a housing crisis where there is limited inventory in housing available to angeleno’s. 
This site is very suited for a subdivision that will alleviate this crisis. The lot is .4989 acres in size 
and seven condominiums will be proposed to be created from the single lot. Within each unit, 
one single family unit and one two car garage is proposed. 
 

4. The site is physically suitable for the proposed density of development 
Response: Currently, a large majority of the surrounding area is single family residences. This fits 
the proposed lot development in density that will mimic the current surrounding area lot sizes 
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5. The design of the subdivision and the proposed improvements are not likely to cause 
substanƟal environmental damage or substanƟally and avoidably injure fish or wildlife or their 
habitat. 
Response: The proposed site development has no lake or water features that house fish that 
would be impacted during the development. No noƟceable wildlife habitats were observed, 
however, if required a wildlife study can be provided if required by the City of Los Angeles.  
 

6. The Design of the subdivision and the proposed improvements are not likely to cause serious 
public health problems. 
Response: The proposed project is typical in nature. The project will consist of the development of 
single family residenƟal condominiums which are typical to the area that the project is being 
proposed. The project will provide housing to families who are seeking to reside in the beauƟful 
Sylmar community. The structures will adhere to the Sylmar Community plan as well as CPIO-
Sylmar and mimic the same architectural features and styles that are currently found in the 
surrounding neighborhood. No serious public health problems are anƟcipated. 
 

7. The design of the subdivision and the proposed improvements will not conflict with 
easements acquired by the public at large for access through or use of property withing the 
proposed subdivision. 
Response: The project in its enƟrety will take place on private property, and no easements will be 
impacted.  

 
 
 


